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Our ref: DOC21/343142 
Ms Tessa Faucheur 
State Chapter Manager 
Australian Institute of Landscape Architects – NSW  
 
tessa.faucheur@aila.org.au 
 
Dear Ms Faucheur 

 Notice of Heritage Council recommendation to list on the State Heritage Register: 

Item:       Newcastle Recreation Reserve  
Address: 3 & 5A Ordnance Street, The Hill, 41 The Terrace, Newcastle, and Shortland 
Esplanade (part), Newcastle. 
 
 
I am writing to advise, in accordance with section 33(1)(e) of the Heritage Act 1977 (NSW), 
that the Heritage Council of NSW has resolved to recommend listing Newcastle Recreation 
Reserve on the State Heritage Register (SHR) to the Special Minister of State. The 
recommendation was resolved at the NSW Heritage Council meeting of 7 April 2021.   
 
The recommendation was made after consideration of a report prepared by Heritage NSW, 
Department of Premier and Cabinet which included submissions received from affected parties 
and members of the public. 
 
Once the Minister has considered the Heritage Council’s recommendation and made a 
decision whether or not to list the item on the SHR, further notification will be provided to you 
of that decision. 
 
Information on the State Heritage Register is available on the Heritage NSW website here.    
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact David Hoffman, Senior Heritage 
Operations Officer at Heritage NSW, Department of Premier and Cabinet on (02) 9873 8582 
or david.hoffman@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Steven Meredith 
A/Regional Manager 
Heritage Operations North 
Heritage NSW  
Department of Premier and Cabinet  
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
3 May 2021 
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